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 All Saints Lutheran Church 

           Saints Alive Newsletter 

 

1/3: Confirmation Resumes 6:30 pm 

1/7: Debôs Anniversary Celebration 9 am 

1/7: Sunday School Resumes 9:10 am 

1/7: Choir Practice Resumes 9:10 am 

1/28: Annual Church Meeting 9 :15 am 

 CALLED TO SHARE THE GOOD NEWS  January 2018 
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Sunday      
Worship                        

8 am & 10:15  
am 

Sunday School 
& Choir               
Practice             

9:10-10:10 am 

25th Anniversary Reception 

Please join us between worship services on Sunday, 

January 7th, to celebrate Deb Siethõs 25 years of faith-

filled work on behalf of All Saintsõ congregation!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Our Congregational Annual Meeting is             

     Sunday, January 28 at 9:15 am 

 

Please join us at the annual meeting on  to learn what is hap-

pening at All Saints Lutheran Church. This will be a chance to 

celebrate our ministries and look ahead to our future. We will 

be voting on the 2018 budget as well as filling open seats on 

the church council. 

Prayerfully consider serving All Saints in the capacity of 

Church Council.  There are three open seats.  If you are 

interested, contact Deb Sieth in the church office.  

Please plan on attending this important meeting. 

The Sunday School classes will be meeting on January 

28th during the Congregation Annual Meeting. The kids will 

gather in Hallelujah Hall and doing a service project led by 

Confirmation students. 

All Sainters made a joyful noise 

caroling on Wednesday, December 

20th. Thanks to all who joined us! 
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Hours: 
MonðThurs  
8 am to 4 pm 

 
(920) 426-4142 

 
Pastor Dean Desilet: 

pastordean@allsaintsoshkosh.net 

 

Deb Sieth, Ministry Coordinator: 

deb.ministry@allsaintsoshkosh.net 

Barb Wussow, Church Financial                  

Officer:  wussow1999@gmail.com 

Kathy Dutcher, Bulletin:                                                              

bulletin@allsaintsoshkosh.net 

Sarah Hopkins & Kelly Wheeler,  
Newsletter:   newsletter@allsaintsoshkosh.net 

 

Ministry Mattersé  
 
In 2018 we hope to form a Care for our Com-
munity team.  Many people from the community 
call or stop in to ask for assistance.  They may 
need food, housing, gas.  
 
How can we as a church support those less fortu-
nate who may be in crisis mode?  Often times we 
are at a loss on how to help.  There may be com-
munity resources that we are not aware of.  
 
 This team will explore options and resources so 
that we can reach out to those in  need.  Please 
contact me at ministry@allsaintsoshkosh.net 
with questions or to become 
part of 
this team. 
 
~Deb Sieth 

FROM THE DESK OF PASTOR DEAN 

 

 

ñWhere is the child who has been 
born king of the Jews? Matthew 2:2 

 

 

I have a favorite story for people during Epiphany.  Not the Gift of the Magi 
or the Fourth Wise Man, stories I love telling the kids, but the story con-
tained in an essay by the famous English author of a hundred years ago, 
G. K. Chesterton. He wrote a wonderful essay on three modern wise 
men.  These three heard that there was a city of peace, a city where there 
would never be wars, or disturbances or pain.  They also heard that they 
had to bring gifts to demonstrate that they were men of peace who de-
served to live in this city.  So they journeyed to this new Bethlehem with 
what, they were sure, would be gifts that would guarantee peace and earn 
them admission into the city.  

When they got to the gates of the city, St. Joseph was there to judge their 
gifts.  The first modern wise man brought gold. He suggested that this 
could buy the pleasures of the world.  People would not need war.  They 
would buy all they ever wanted with the gold.  

The second modern wise man did not bring frankincense. He brought 
chemistry.  He brought modern science.  With his science he could drug 
the mind into a state of perpetual happiness.  He could seed the soil 
and control the population. People would then have all that they would 
need so they would never go to war again.  

The third modern wise man brought a split atom, new myrrh, which was a 
new symbol of death.  His message was that anyone who opposed the 
way of peace would face death.  

 After they showed him their gifts, St. Joseph refused to let any of them 
enter. ñWhat more could we have brought to demonstrate that we are men 
of peace?ò they protested.  ñWe carry with us means to provide affluence, 
control nature and destroy enemies.ò  St. Joseph whispered something 
into the ear of each man.  Then they turned and went away with heavy 
hearts. Do you know what St. Joseph told them?  He told them that they 
had forgotten the child.  

With all our technology, with all our affluence, with the power we have 
shown to dominate many forces of nature, we moderns are convinced that 
we are wise. We have convinced ourselves that we are in control of our 
world and our destiny. But we too have forgotten the child.  Peace only 
comes through the Prince of 
Peace.  People cannot create 
peace apart from God. We de-
ceive ourselves to think that we 
are that powerful or wise.  The 
wise still seek Jesus. 

Happy New Year! 

Pastor Dean  

  
Deb Sieth, Ministry Coordinator 
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Granola Bars are the 

food donation item of 

the month for Janu-

ary. Please leave your 

donation in the shelves 

in Common Grounds.  

Thank you to all who donate!  

We are looking for more volunteers to help 

with the backpack program. Choose the Thursday 

at 12:30 you would like to help packing the backpacks 

for students.  It takes about an hour with two volunteers 

doing the packing.  Contact Karen Scheuermann with 

any questions at scheuermannsk@gmail.com. 

GODS WORK OUR HANDS  

 

At UW  
Oshkosh! 

 
School is in back session at UWO in Oshkosh the 
middle of January. All Saints has been providing 
soup on the 3rd Monday of every month school is in 
session to The Gathering Place. This site is open to 
all students to study, pray, and worship.  
 
Please help me continue this outreach ministry. I 
have soup recipes to send to you. Please consider 
helping us to partner with The Gathering Place. 
Please call me to help out. 235-6752. Thank you. 
~Linda Dittburner 

ELCA Good Gifts for 

Christmas 

Thank you to those that donated 

to friends and family from the 

ELCA Good Gifts Christmas tree!  

 ~Deb Martin, Outreach Team 

https://community.elca.org/

elcagoodgifts  

Thanks to the gener-
osity of the congre-
gation, the Outreach 
Team was able to share 
Christmas gifts with 
about 50 people who 
otherwise may not re-
ceive a gift.  THANK 
YOU!!  
 
We delivered 10 boxes to Nova Addiction Treatment Center in 
Oshkosh, 30 boxes to Christine Ann Domestic Abuse Services, 
5 boxes to refugee families and 3-4 boxes to the Warming Shel-
ter.   
 
Again, thanks for your generosity.  Thanks also to Sandy 
Schultz, who donated an overflowing tableful of knitted hats/
scarves/mittens/etc.  


